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AN ACT relating to public funds; authorizing investment of 
the Wyoming game and fish fund as specified; making a 
conforming amendment; and providing for an effective date.

Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming:

Section 1.  W.S. 9-4-715(p)(v) and 23-1-501(b) are 
amended to read:

9-4-715.  Permissible investments.

(p)  There is created the pool A investment account.  
The state treasurer, or his designee, which shall be 
registered under the Investment Advisor's Act of 1940 as 
amended if required to be registered by the terms of that 
act as amended, pursuant to subsections (c) and (d) of this 
section and after consultation with the state agency or 
agencies receiving or administering investment earnings 
from the monies invested in the pool A investment account, 
may invest monies comprising the pool A investment account 
in equities including stocks of corporations in accordance 
with subsections (a) and (c) through (e) of this section 
and W.S. 9-4-716. The state loan and investment board, in 
consultation with the state agency or agencies receiving or 
administering investment earnings from the monies invested 
in the pool A investment account, shall annually review the 
state investment policy statements for the investment pool 
created by this subsection as required under W.S. 9-4-716.  
Monies in the following funds shall be invested in the pool 
A investment account:

(v)  The trust account within the Wyoming game 
and fish fund created by W.S. 23-1-501(f) and any other 
monies designated by the Wyoming game and fish commission 
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for investment in the Pool A investment account from within 
the Wyoming game and fish fund created by W.S. 23-1-501;

23-1-501.  Game and fish fund.

(b)  All income revenue received by the commission or 
department shall be deposited in the state treasury and 
credited to the Wyoming game and fish fund. Monies in the 
fund designated by the commission for investment in the 
Pool A investment account shall be invested pursuant to 
W.S. 9-4-715(p).  The commission may establish accounts 
within the fund to carry out the purposes of this act, in 
addition to those accounts established by law. The Wyoming 
game and fish fund shall be expended as the commission may 
direct to carry out the purposes of this act and for no 
other purpose, except that the legislature may appropriate 
so much thereof as necessary for expenses of any authorized 
legislative committee to study matters relating to the 
commission or department. Expenditures from the Wyoming 
game and fish fund shall be made only by warrant issued by 
the state auditor upon vouchers signed by the director and 
chief fiscal officer, or other persons designated by the 
commission to sign in their absence, substantiated and 
approved as provided by law.
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Section 2.  This act is effective July 1, 2022.

(END)

Speaker of the House President of the Senate

Governor

TIME APPROVED: _________

DATE APPROVED: _________

I hereby certify that this act originated in the Senate.

Chief Clerk


